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  1 - CALL TO ORDER - WELCOMING REMARKS FROM THE CHAIR

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by CCF Chairperson Emma Sutton.  Board members Cyndee Bogard, James Easterday, Danielle Fugere, Dean Kelch, Erin Mullen-Brosnan, and Robert Muzinich were present.  Also present was Office Secretary Jeanne Owens.  Interested citizens in attendance were:  Joanne Dowell, Jerry Epperson, Diane Martin, Linda Nolan, Karen Peterson, Dan Robertson, Diane Stewart, Lewis Stewart, 

Ron Wilson  
2 - PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

Karen Peterson announced that there were be a seminar on girl on girl bullying at Diablo Valley College on May 21 at 8:30 AM.
Dean Kelch reported that CREEC would be planting along the Rodeo Creek for the next three weekends.  Volunteers are welcome.

Dan Robertson reported that the Crockett Library would be hosting a poetry and art celebration on Saturday, April 16 at 2:00 PM.

Dee Stewart reported that the Port Costa Conservation Society would be hosting an art show on May 7 and May 29 at the Port Costa School from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM.

3 – PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Danielle Fugere asked organizations to send her information on upcoming events, so that she can post announcements on the community calendar and send e-mail reminders.

Danielle also reported that the leak on the lower level at 444 Loring has stopped, however it is still not known where the leak originated.  The CCF will move forward with repairs.

Danielle did not have anything new to report on the fenceline.  A meeting with the county is scheduled for next week.

Danielle reported that the Board had held their Board retreat on March 13. The following topics were discussed.
· Donor Event – Will continue with event for one more year, and then evaluate attendance to see if the program should be continued.  
· Old-Time Calendars – Will continue calendars for one more year and evaluate interest to see if program should be continued.  

· Reach out – Evaluate potential to create a capital campaign/bequests.
· Capital Improvements – Investment in community buildings that are used for events.
· 444 Loring Avenue Project – It was the consensus of the Board that the project at 444 Loring Avenue is too costly for a facility that is not utilized by the community.  Since the CCF has already spent a significant amount of money on this project, Danielle is looking for community input on this matter.
4 – ROCC UPDATE

Jerry Epperson reported that plans for the Pomona Street project have been submitted to the county for approval.  Jerry is planning a meeting with the Unocal Settlement Fund advisory committee to discuss submission of their grant request for construction funds.  Jerry estimates that the next draw would be in the amount of $70,000.  He hopes that construction will start during the summer when the schools are closed.

5 – MICROGRANT

The Crocket Museum and Historical Society are requesting a microgrant in the amount of $800 for a Memorial Day Celebration.  Cyndee Bogard made a motion to approve a grant in the amount of $800 to the Crockett Museum & Historical Society.  Robert Muzinich seconded the motion, and the motion carried with 6 ayes and Erin Mullen Brosnan abstaining.
6 – FUNDRAISING ASSISTANCE APPROVAL AND PREAPPROVAL

Danielle Fugere made a motion to approve the following fundraising assistance deposits.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  Danielle also reminded the Board that the Fundraising Assistance account is getting low on funds.  In the event we should run out of money in that account, fundraising grants should be paid out of the microgrant account.
Organization:
Crockett Bass Club
Event:

Crab Feed
Amount:
$7,017.70
          

Organization:
Crockett Lions Club   
          

Event:

Corned Beef & Cabbage
Amount:
$2,342.45
7 – SURVEY RESULTS
Erin Mullen-Brosnan compiled the survey results and reported that fewer than 90 surveys were completed and returned by the December 31st deadline. Participants mailed in the surveys to the CCF PO Box, dropped them off at the Valona Deli or J&L Market, or completed surveys online. Twenty-six people opted for the online survey.  In 2010, the top seven priorities of the 2010 survey respondents are Fire Services, Youth Recreation, Public Safety, Beautification, School Programs, Historic Preservation of Buildings, and Festivals. The bottom seven areas included Youth Sports, Public Works, Concerts, Adult Education, Community Meeting Spaces, Public Art, and Theater/Dance.

By contrast, the top seven priorities of the 2008 Needs Assessment Survey were shown to be, in order, Police Services, School and Education Programs, Fire Services, Drug Law Enforcement, Historic Preservation of Buildings, and Community Activities.
Diane Martin stressed the importance of public safety/police services in Crockett.  It was explained to her that  funding increased police services is beyond the purview of the CCF.
8 – REVIEW COMMITTEES
Jeanne Owens presented the current committee list reflecting the changes made per resolution 2011-1.  It was the consensus of the Board that the list was accurate.  Emma Sutton asked that Jeanne forward to the list to all committee members.
9 – COPY MACHINE PROPOSALS
Jeanne Owens presented bids from four copy machine vendors: Konica Minolta, Sharp, Toshiba and Xerox.  Lease prices varied slightly with Konica Minolta being the highest and Toshiba being the lowest.  Sharp had the best price for color copies and excess black and white copies.  Their machine also included a keyboard which would make scanning to e-mail easier.  Jeanne reported that she liked the Sharp machine, and was impressed with the salesmanship and customer service of their representatives.  It was the consensus of the Board to sign a 5 year lease agreement with Sharp.
10 – ENDOWMENT
Danielle Fugere reported that currently the CCF has budgeted $152,000 to be placed into the endowment for FY 2010-2011.  Since there is currently $308,995.33 remaining in the general fund, Danielle suggested that the Board put in an additional $58,000 making a total contribution of $210,000 for the current year.  It was the consensus of the Board to put in an additional $8,000 to make the current contribution $160,000, and to wait until the end of the fiscal year (June 30th) to put in the additional $50,000. 
11 - TREASURER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

Erin Mullen-Brosnan presented the Treasurer’s report for March.  Net income for March was $5,845.98, expenses were $3,545.93 and distributions were $3,021.56.  Total Liabilities & Equity was $4,078,951.35.  Robert Muzinich made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  James Easterday seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

12 - SECRETARY’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Cyndee Bogard reported on correspondence received in March, which included a letter from the Contra Costa Library sharing their views on a joint use library with the John Swett Unified School District.  Cyndee also presented minutes from the March Board meeting.  Robert Muzinich made a motion to approve the Secretary’s report and March minutes.  Danielle Fugere seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

13 – COMMITTEE REPORTS

Project Funding Committee:  Emma Sutton reported that the Project Funding Committee had met to review final reports, FRA deposits, and to check incoming grant proposals for completeness. 
Community Outreach:  Cyndee Bogard reported that the committee had not met, but at the Board retreat did discuss the possibility of reducing the newsletter publication to once a year.  They also discussed printing the newsletter in house on an as needed basis, thus reducing the number of wasted newsletters.  The next publication will go out after the spring grant cycle is complete.
14 – FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Website/social networking, oral grant presentations
15 – BOARD AND PUBLIC COMMENT

Cyndee Bogard contacted Richmond sanitary regarding the garbage receptacles in Crockett.   She reported that anyone can call Richmond Sanitary at (510) 262-7100 and report an overflowing garbage receptacles.   

Crockett residents were encouraged to do their duty and vote on the school tax.

It was reported that the John Swett High School band had given a special concert, and recognized the contributions made to the band by the CCF.

 16– ADJOURNMENT TO MAY 5, 2011.

Emma Sutton adjourned the meeting at 8:45 PM until May 5, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Owens

Office Secretary
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